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There are several FHPC com-
mittees this year whose mem-
bers are discussing and plan-
ning a multitude of ways that 
our congregation and friends 
can celebrate the 50 years that 
our church has been active in 
Fountain Hills.  

Session has declared that our 
“official celebration” will be 
the week of Sunday Oct. 20 

thru Sunday Oct. 27, with a 
multitude of activities and dining experiences for our 
members to enjoy. 

When my family and I lived in the Los Angeles area 
in the 1960’s we belonged to the North Hollywood 
Christian Church, which is now celebrating its 100th 
anniversary.  One of the things their congregation is 
doing to celebrate is asking its members to write 
down or e-mail to their office an outstanding 
memory or event that the church has provided for 
them.  It would be interesting what replies FHPC 
would have with a similar activity. 

One of our celebrations this summer was in gratitude 
for our long-time pianist Dorothy Parris, who cele-
brated her 97th birthday this July.  

Dorothy, the founding musician of our congregation, 
is an outstanding musician, piano teacher, and a char-
ter member of the Arizona 
Masterworks Chorale. She 
has performed at least three 
times with various orches-
tras at Carnegie Hall in New 
York City.  (She leaves our 
sanctuary early every Sun-
day in order to drive to Ft. 
McDowell where she is also 
pianist for their Presbyterian 
Church.) 

Our Director of Music    
Debbie Fisher and pianist 
Dorothy are busy planning an interesting FHPC his-
toric musical presentation for our official celebration 
concert on the afternoon of October 20. We hope you 
will plan to attend this production and enjoy their 
creative talents. As we look forward to our church’s 
next 50 years, it is hard to imagine all the changes 
that the technical and scientific advances will bring 
to our everyday life. And yet, the spiritual concerns 
and needs that we share today will still be ever im-
portant: a need for compassion, generosity, for-
giveness, humility, and gratefulness. Our work is cut 
out for us. Onward and upward!  

Jackie Miles | Outreach Elder 
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Focus on Finance | 2024 

Finance Report | Linda Lull, Treasurer 

Year-to-date income exceeds YTD expense by 
$45,350. A good position to be in during the lean sum-
mer months. The hot summer months are always a 
concern with air conditioners having issues and roof 
leaks from monsoon storms. Thank you for your faith-
fulness in keeping up with your pledges and contribu-
tions for the ministry, missions and operation of our 
church.      

Linda Lull, Treasurer 

OUR STAFF 

Rev. Dr. Bob Simmons 
Transitional Pastor 

bsimmons@fhpresby.org 

Johannah Fernandez 
Administrative Coordinator 

office@fhpresby.org 

Linda Lull 
Treasurer 

Debbie Fisher 
Director of Music 

Dorothy Parris Pianist 

Steve Trommer 
Custodian 

 

CHURCH SESSION 

Jack Reynolds 
Clerk of Session 

Ilene Berg | Worship & Music 
Arlene Stewart | Personnel 

Class of 2024 

Jackie Miles | Outreach 
Jeff Rand | Communications 
Jim Stewart | Bldg&Grounds 

Class of 2025 

Phyliss Kern | Finance 
Sandi Thompson | 

Fellowship-Assimilation 
Brendan Wagner | Mission 

Class of 2026 

BOARD OF DEACONS 

Phil Katz, Moderator 
Jean Linzer 
Class of 2024 

Barbara Hoverland 
Matt Jefferson 
Class of 2025 

Jeannette Simmons 
Class of 2026 

 

Telephone:  480.837.1763 

13001 N. Fountain Hills Blvd 
Fountain Hills, AZ 85268 

Website: 
www.fhpresbyterian.info 

June Income $   39,358 Budget   $   34,062 

June Expenses  $   28,501 Budget   $   33,520 

    

YTD Income  $ 240,054  YTD Budget   $ 204,375 

YTD Expense $ 194,704  YTD Budget   $ 190,639 

FHPC eGiving is Safe and Easy 

FHPC provides a means for church members and 
supporters to express their generosity online via our 
eGiving portal on our website. Sign up today at 
www.fhpresbyterian.info; look for the Giving Box 
image at the top right. Or, click Giving in the top 
menu.  

You can also add Vanco Mobile app to give from your phone. See eGiving Help 
for instructions. 

ARE YOU RECEIVING FHPC ELECTRONIC MAIL? 

FHPC publishes The Weekly, Sunday Worship, News 
Flashes and other communiques electronically. Sub-
scribe on our website www.fhpresbyterian.info/email-
subscription/ or contact the office at 480-837-1763 or 
by email at office@fhpresby.org. 
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Clerk’s Corner |  Jack Reynolds 

 
The Personnel Committee has received a letter from Administrative Assistant,         
Johannah Fernandez announcing that she will be resigning on August 15 in order to 
relocate from Fountain Hills.   
 
Session has met and respectively accepted this request with great sorrow. She adapted 
into her job quickly and professionally and she will be missed. We offer her best wish-
es, good luck and blessings in turning the page to a new chapter in her life.   

Christian Education 

Extended Communion | Phil Katz 

A Note from FHPC Board of Deacons: 

Fountain Hills Presbyterian Church is offering Extended Communion at the 
homes of interested congregants following the regular Communion service on 
the first Sunday of each month. A Deacon will call you a couple of days prior 
to the service to confirm that you still want to receive Communion on that 
Sunday, and an Elder, Deacon, or both will visit you following the regular 9 
am service to serve Communion 

If you are unable to get to church and would like to receive Communion at home, simply call the church office 
at 480-837-1763 and ask to be added to the Extended Communion list. Please call no later than the Monday 
prior to the first Sunday of the month.  

 

Bible Study | Rev. Dr. Bob Simmons 

The Center for Biblical Studies is on break until September.   

Plan to join with us on September 18 at either 10:00 am in the Fireside Room or 
6:00 pm in the Fellowship Center for our new book, "A Hop, Skip, and a Jump 
Through the Bible" by J. Ellsworth Kalas. This will be an extremely helpful survey 
of the Bible that will help you put together the message of the Old Testament as 
well as the New Testament.  If you have ever attempted to read the Old Testament 
and find yourself lost with "when did this happen and what is going on," then you 
are going to love this book and study.   

Mark your calendar and plan to join us on September 18! 
 

The After Worship Bible Class will begin Sunday, September 15 in the Fireside Room. We will contin-
ue our study of "From Dust to Glory" by R. C. Sproul.  Everyone is welcome and we will journey 
through the entire New Testament.  No need to register for this class, just show up each Sunday starting 
September 15. 
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Women’s Afternoon Circle 
Jane Allen 

Healed Without Scars (Chs. 5-6) 
David G. Evans 

Next Meeting | 1st Tuesday 
September 3 | 1 p.m. 

Fireside Room 
Jane 907-538-3223 

 

Women’s Morning Bible Study 
Monique Reynolds 

Paul: A Man of Grace and Grit  
Charles R. Swindoll 

Next Meeting | 2nd Thursday 
October 10 | 9:30 a.m. 

Fireside Room 
Monique 336-382-8733 

 

Women’s Evening Circle 
Judy Hamouda 

Life Lessons with Max Lucado: 
Books of Ruth & Esther 

Next Meeting | 3rd Monday 
September 16  | 4:00 p.m. 

Fireside Room 
Judy 480-215-0827 

Christian Education 

 

New! Women’s  Bible Study 
Jeanette Simmons & Janet Scaggs 

Are You Connected? 

Are you currently involved in a Women’s Bible Study? If not, we have exciting news for 
you.  Currently, we have several Women’s Bible Studies available (Morning, Afternoon and 
Early Evening), but perhaps you are still working or unavailable at the times offered. We are 
adding a Women’s Bible Study on the 2nd and 4th Thursday of the month at 6:00 p.m., 
beginning September 12. We will meet at 17152 Kensington Place in Fountain Hills. 

For more information or questions, please contact Jeanette Simmons or Janet Scaggs. Also, if 
you need a ride, no problem, we got you covered!! Join us as we gather to learn, seek understanding and 
encouragement in our Christian journey as women of Christian faith. 

 

Lunch & Lecture 
Maria Berry 

Sproul’s “Angels & Demons.” 
“Luther & the Reformation” 

 Next Meeting | 2nd Saturday 
September 14  | 12:00 p.m. 

Fireside Room 
Maria Berry 602-799-9982 

 

Men’s Bible Study 
Don Carillo 

Next Meeting | Pending Date in the Fall 

Don Carillo 480-837-6889 
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Every Tuesday | 10 a.m. | Fireside Room 
All ladies are invited to drop-in for fellowship, 
games, puzzles, and conversation. 

Assimilation & Fellowship Ministry 

Ladies’ Drop-In  
L. Katz & M. Berry 

Out n’ About  
Joyce Leo & Bonnie Matty 

Out n' About will meet on Wednesday, August 
18 at noon in DC Bar & Grill. Please come and 
join the ladies and don’t forget to bring a friend.. 
or two! You may call Joyce Leo at 803-522- 
2889 or Bonnie Matty at 815-260-5031 to make 
reservations.  

  

Women’s Fellowship will have a potluck on 
September 27 at 9:00 a.m. in Fellowship Center. 
Stay tuned for more information. For any ques-
tions, please contact Susan Titus at 608-332-
1265 or Mary Holtan at 612-382-8824. 

Women’s Fellowship  
M. Holtan & S. Titus 

Men’s Fellowship  
Bill Matty 

Men’s Fellowship will resume on September 21 
at 8:00 a.m. in Fellowship Center. Please refer to 
the weekly for updates, For any questions, you 
may call Bill Matty at  815-282-6024 or email at 
bbmatty67@gmail.com 

An Interlocking Community 

Christ distributes courage through community; he dissipates doubts 
through fellowship. He never deposits all knowledge in one person but 
distributes pieces of the jigsaw puzzle to many. When you interlock 
your understanding with mine, and we share our discoveries, when we 
mix, mingle, confess and pray, Christ speaks. 

—Max Lucado, Fearless 
Newsletter, Newsletter 
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Library Footnotes 

Two Versions: 1970 and 1999 

The 23rd Psalm is one of the 
most famous passages of 
Scripture. Many have 
memorized it, and Christians 
almost always read it at 
memorial and graveside 
services. I grew up with the 
King James version, and 
that’s one of the reasons I 
was drawn to W. Phillip 
Keller’s A Shepherd Looks 

at Psalm 23.  David is the author of the 23rd Psalm, 
and he wrote this Psalm speaking as a sheep or as one 
of the flock. There are two versions of this book in 
our library. The 1970 version is bound in brown 
leather and printed in black and white with charming 
etch-like illustrations by Robert Doares. The 1999 
revised version has full-color illustrations, but I feel 
it lacks the simple charm of the earlier version.  

The twelve chapters begin with “The Lord is My 
Shepherd” and end with “I Will Dwell in the House 

of the Lord Forever.”  
Phrase by phrase, 
Keller discusses the 
23rd Psalm and draws 
on his eight years of 
experience as a sheep 
rancher in British 
Columbia to illustrate 

how God is the Good Shepherd there to protect and 
guide us through difficult terrain. We are His mere 
sheep, dependent on Him for our every need.  Keller 
uses his insights from his sheepherding days to show 
parallels between our life as Christians and our 
loving Shepherd caring for each of us and never 
letting even one of his sheep go astray.  “God and 
man are those of a father to his children and a 
shepherd to his sheep.”  

Follow the author's admonition for the “reader to 
approach the pages with an open mind and unbiased 
spirit. If he does, fresh truth and exciting glimpses of 
God’s care and concerns for him will flood over his 
being.”  This is an amazing book from both a 
spiritual and educational perspective. Keller cleverly 
weaves his knowledge and experience into each 
chapter. You will learn everything you need to know 
about the “sheep world” and how the shepherd must 
be proactive with his flock to maintain their security.  
As with sheep, there are many obstacles in life to 
overcome, and it is up to us to follow our Shepherd to 
avoid its ruts, pitfalls, and hazards.  Always follow 
the Shepherd is good advice for sheep and Christians 
alike.    

Here are some relevant quotes:  

“Sheep do not ‘just take care of themselves.’ They 
require endless attention and meticulous care. 
From early dawn until late at night, this utterly 
selfless Shepherd is alert to the welfare of his 
flock. For him, there is no greater reward, no 
deeper satisfaction, than seeing his sheep 
contented, well-fed, safe, and flourishing under his 
care.” 

 

Book Review | Althea Halchuck 

Willow Springs Lake, AZ  July /2024 

“It is no mere whim on God’s part to call us 
sheep. Our behavior patterns and life habits are 
so much like that of sheep it is well-nigh embar-
rassing. Our mass mind (or mob instincts), our 
fears and timidity, our stubbornness and stupidi-
ty, and our perverse habits are all parallels of 
profound importance.”  
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“Showing God's Love By Giving and Doing” 

Recent Projects FHPC Missions Funded To Share 
God’s Love 

CODE RED 

Code: Red Water Drive sponsored by Phoenix Rescue 
Mission will run 
through the end of Au-
gust. Their goal is to 
send out 1,000,000 wa-
ter bottles this summer. 
Last summer 645 lives 
were lost due to the ex-
treme heat which is 
52% over the year be-

fore. Lives are at risk this summer! No one is in more 
danger than our homeless neighbors. Together we can 
help save lives. Fountain Hills Presbyterian Church is 
the drop off place for our town wide water drive. 

A check for $1592.70 has been sent to Phoenix Res-
cue Code Red 
for water and 
more money 
has been donat-
ed. With the 
money and the 
cases of water 
that have been 
brought in, we 
have given 
over 600 cases of water so far this summer. A big 
thank you to our FHPC family for your generosity. 
There are three ways to continue to support Code Red: 
You can bring water to the church and it will be 
picked up by Phoenix Rescue. The 24 - 16 OZ bottles 

are what they prefer. You can also contribute directly 
to Phoenix Rescue on their website at phoenixres-
cuemission.org/codered. You can also give directly to 
FHPC and put Code Red on the memo of your check 
or give cash in an envelope marked Code Red. Let’s 
continue to support God’s people in need with water 
during this extreme summer heat. Thank you.  

Community House  

The Mission committee voted to donate $325 monthly 
to Community House 
in Scottsdale to get 
food for the 3rd Mon-
day in July and August. 
On Mondays, dinner is 
served at 5:00 provided 
by various churches 
and organizations. 
About 80-90 people are 
served. Churches can bring the food and volunteers 
will serve it or they can stay to serve and talk with the 
guests or give money for the meal. The meal provided 
consists of an entree, rice or potato dish, bread, salad, 
and dessert. Community House provides the plates, 
etc. and setup. There is a kitchen with 3 stoves to heat 
food up. We hope to get a group together this fall to 
bring the food to Community House and help serve. 
Let the Mission Committee know if you are interested.  

FHPC Mission Committee:  

Brendan Wagner, Elder, Terri Schmidt, Susan Titus, 
Donna Sims, Jack Reynolds, Jane Allen, Martha     
Carillo, Susan Owens, and Mary Holtan. 

Mission Messages |  Mary Holtan 

“I came to realize that nothing so quieted and reassured the sheep as to see me in 
the field. The presence of their master and owner and protector put them at ease as 
nothing else could. When my eyes are on my   Master, they are not on those 
around me. This is a place of peace.”   

There is not enough time in a short review to present 
much detail. You must experience this book for    
yourself. I guarantee you will never think about the 
23rd Psalm (or sheep) in the same way after you read 
this treasure of a book.  
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ITEMS NEEDED FOR SUM-
MER MONTHS – I want to 
thank one and all who has 
made summer wear donations 
so far.  Very much appreciated 
and will certainly come in 
handy once a pick-up date is 
made for next week.  Normal-
ly the truck would have been 
here a couple of weeks ago but 
I have been waiting for a piece 
of furniture to come in and 

just feel I cannot wait any longer.  And I must add that 
I am totally thrilled with the donations of toiletries 
that have come in.  Wow, thank you so much, this is 
the greatest need at the moment and I know the truck 
guys will be speechless.  In case you are wondering or 
have forgotten what summer items are needed, they 
are tshirts, shorts, cargo pants, hats, socks and toilet-
ries.  Please if your heart so desires, help me to help 
those in need, our homeless veterans, both male and 
female.   
 

Please remember that our Veterans and Troops Minis-
try is year-round, it never stops.   

We continue to collect gently used clothing, bedding, 
socks, shoes, hats, 
jackets, sweatshirts, 
long pants, small 
household items and 
most of all, toiletries.  
These items are     
collected for the 
homeless veterans in 
Phoenix and          
surrounding areas.  We are always happy to see 
Church members and friends from our community 
placing items in our collection box, located in the Nar-
thex on the East side and in the Church office.  Thank 
you again for remembering our Veterans and our 
Troops.  

Donna Sims,  Mission Committee  

Support Our Troops  |  Donna Sims 

How are you? I just had to 
send you this love letter to tell 
you how much I love you and 
care about you. I saw you yes-
terday as you were walking 
with your friends. I waited all 
day, hoping you would walk 
and talk with me also. As 
evening drew near, I gave you 
a sunset to close your day, and 
a cool breeze to rest you. Then 
I waited, but you never came. 

O yes, it hurt me, but I still love you because I am 
your friend. 

I saw you fall asleep last night, and I longed to touch 
your brow, so I spilled moonlight upon your pillow 
and your face… Again I waited, wanting to rush down 
so we could talk. I have so many gifts for you.  

You awakened late this morning and rushed off for the 
day. My tears were in the rain. Today you looked so 
sad, so alone. It makes my heart ache because I un-

derstand. My friends let me down and hurt me many 
times, but I love you. I try to tell you in the quiet green 
grass. I whisper it in the leaves and tree, and breathe 
in the color of the flowers. I shout it to you in the 
mountains streams, and give the birds love songs to 
sing. I clothe you with 
warm sunshine and 
perfume the air. My 
love for you is deeper 
then the oceans and 
bigger then the biggest 
want or need you 
could ever have.  

We will spend eternity together in heaven. I know how 
hard it is on earth. I really know, because I was there, 
and I want to help you. My father wants to help you, 
too. He’s that way, you know. Just call me, ask me, 
talk to me. It is your decision… I have chosen you, 
and because of this I will wait… because I love you. 

           - your friend, Jesus    

A Love Letter From Jesus |  Linda Moyer 
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Pie and The Sky | July 4th Celebration  

Our heartfelt thanks to Jackie 
Miles, Kathy Cole and Hilltop 
Hospitality for the success of 
the Pie and the Sky event!     
It was well attended by about 
100 guests! 

FHPC Church Family & Friends enjoying the annual tradition on July 4th, 2024.  
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Rev. Lisa McFarland’s Ordination Service |  July 21, 2024 

With Rev. Bruce Johnson  Prayer of Ordination 

Dessert Treats A bountiful spread during reception With Rev. Dr. Bob Simmons 

Flowers & Letters for                 
Rev. Lisa  McFarland 
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I hope everyone is having a 
great summer, and traveling 
safely! We are still in the sum-
mer season, although school 
has already begun. Schedules 
start to shift, summer to fall, 
and anticipation grows into 
realization, and before you 
know it, we are singing “Silent 
Night” with candlelight in our 
hands. This has been happen-
ing with this congregation for 
50 years!  

For 50 years, Christmas Eve Services!  

For 50 years, Summertime heat that challenges the A/
C’s and refrigerators in our lives, unless you had 
swamp coolers. 

For 50 years this church has had a Minister, a Session, 
Deacons, Music, and a congregation.  Every person 
that has walked through the doors of Fountain Hills 

Presbyterian Church is, was, and will always be loved 
by God. We know that, for sure. We can prepare for 
that. I can prepare for that. God wants people here.   

Our church’s 50th Celebration is in the stages for the 
Committees assigned, of trying to put all the 50 years 
worth of people, and God's love for them, and through 
them, and our love for God, His Son and His Holy 
Spirit, and our magnificent stories, all amazing with 
God included, into a week of special attention. We, all 
of us, are included in His plan to keep this Sanctuary a 
beautiful, personal, place of worship together, and try 
to live out with the reasons why we have flourished 
for 50 years.  

But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, forbear-
ance, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and 
self-control. 

Against such things, there is no law -Galatians 5:22-23 

       — Debbie Fisher, Music Director 

Music Ministry |  Deb Fisher 

 FHPC Musical Duo Birthday Celebrants  
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Sharing Our Gifts |  Ilene Berg 

Each Sunday Pastor Bob reminds us of God’s calling to share our God given gifts – 
our talents, time and treasure - to spread God’s love throughout the world. The Bible 
reminds us in 1 Peter 4:10, “Each of you should use whatever gift you have received 
to serve others.” 

Monique Reynolds and Pat Willigrod have responded to this call 
by graciously offering to share their gifts of floral arrangement 
so that commemorative flowers may continue to be placed on 
the chancel each Sunday morning. Jo-Ann Spalding continues to 
share this responsibility during her seasonal residence in Foun-
tain Hills. 

It is only possible to offer commemorative floral arrangements at 
the cost of $35 because the flowers are purchased separately and 

arranged by these ladies – no commercial florist could be so gener-
ous. 

Monique Reynolds &    

Pat Willigrod 
Jo-Ann Spalding 

If you wish to honor or memorialize someone dear or celebrate a special occasion or 
event by placing a floral arrangement on the chancel during our worship service, your 
dedication will be announced at Sunday’s Welcome and published in The Weekly. 
There is a sign-up book in the narthex or you may call the office to order your flowers. 
You may take the flowers following worship service. 
 
Thank you, Monique, Pat and Jo-Ann for sharing your special talents with us! 

  

2024 Necrology  August Birthdays  

   1  August   Diane Runfola 

   2  August    Tyler Martinson 

   6  August     Myron Shogren 

   8  August     Ken Brown 

   9  August     Jim Carroll  

   9  August     Letha Neely 

 10  August     Ben Owens 

 13  August     Pat Ahrens  

 15  August     Byron Hodgson 

 18  August     Mary Ann Nickel 

 21  August     Dennis Kester 

 22  August     Jo-Ann Spalding  

 26  August     Maria Berry 

 27  August     Richard Uphoff 

 29  August     Ty Knoy 

 30  August     Margie Brown 

 31  August     Joyce Reeg 

With Heartfelt Sympathy  

Andy Hasley  

Orene Hinkley

Nancy Wulfmeier 

Dallas Amend  

Carole Sandrock 
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The Columbarium provides a final resting place for the mortal remains of 
members and friends. Along with the urn niches, there is a Wall of Remem-
brance, a waterfall and memorial benches, providing a lovely place for prayer 
and meditation. It is managed by the Columbarium Trustees, a committee of 
our church corporation. A trust fund insures proper maintenance and perpetu-
al care of the area. 

 

Columbarium 

Are You Looking for a Way to Do Good? 
The FHPC Foundation solicits, invests and subsequently disburses planned gifts 
from members and friends to ensure the future needs of the church and its min-
istries. 

FHPC Foundation NEEDS your pledges, bequests, cash or check donations, 
endorsed stocks and bonds, IRA transfers, Qualified Minimum Distributions, 
real estate proceeds, trust fund designation, and why not tithe your insurance 
policy or estate???             

Whatever you can give will be gratefully accepted. We can help you with the pledge form – call today! 

 

The FHPC Foundation is registered as a 501[c][3] non-profit organization. Contributions are  
tax-deductible to the extent permitted by law. The Foundation’s tax ID number is 46-2970452 

Fountain Hills Presbyterian Church Foundation 

Visit our Biblical Garden, at the very heart of our campus. Before embarking on 
your tour, read about the numerous interesting plants that you will see in the 
Garden.  

You can check it out by going online to www.fhpresbyterian.info/biblical-
garden or pick up a brochure in the office. 

 

Biblical Garden  

Matt Jefferson, Chairman 
Jean Ipema, Secretary 
Linda Lull, Treasurer   

Mary Holtan 
Bill Matty 
 

Roy Nickel 
Susan Titus 

Foundation Trustees 

U.S. Military Medallions are available for Veterans’ columbarium niches. Please contact the 
church office for more information. 
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If you are ill or recovering, hospitalized or anticipating a procedure, or going 
through some difficult times, please let us know so that our church family can 
raise you in prayer.  

We publish our Prayer List in The Weekly and include healing prayers during 
worship. If you prefer not to publicize it, we will respect your privacy.  

We have an excellent support system in place due to the diligent efforts of our 
Pastor and our Deacons. Help us support you through difficult times by call-
ing the office or filling out a prayer request online.  

The Power of  Prayer 

Are You a Partner in FHPC? 
Many of us are familiar with the concept of "Covenant Partners" at FHPC—
individuals who have chosen FHPC as their "home church" and have for-
malized their commitment, granting them full membership rights, including 
the ability to speak and vote in formal church meetings. 

Affiliate Partners: We welcome "Affiliate Partners" in our congregation. 
This acknowledges a special relationship between you and your FHPC fam-
ily, supplementing your primary membership at another "home church," 

perhaps in another state. By becoming an Affiliate Partner, you affirm your active involvement in the life of 
FHPC. This status allows you to participate in church meetings, speak on relevant issues, with the only  
limitation being the right to vote. If you're interested in becoming a Covenant Partner with full membership 
rights or an Affiliate Partner, please reach out to Pastor Bob Simmons or contact the church office at 480-
837-1763 to attend an upcoming informational meeting. 

Covenant Partnership 

Special Messages 



 

 

August 2024 |  FHPC Upcoming Meetings & Events 

Check The Weekly or the online calendar for changes to date, time or location. Please contact our church 
office at 480-837-1763 or email at office@fhpresby.org with any calendar updates. 

AC =Adult Center 
CR =Conference Rm 

ER =Education Rm 
FR = Fireside Rm 

FC = Fellowship Ctr 
L   = Library 

NX= Narthex 
O   = Office 

S= Sanctuary 
 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

        1 
4:30pm – 5:30pm 
 Music Ministries  
Rehearsal (SA) 
  

2 3 
  
  
  
  
  
  
1:00pm-6:00pm 
Youth Theater (FC) 

4 
8:00am -8:40am 
Music Ministries Rehearsal (SA) 
9:00am-10:00am 
Worship (SA/Online) 

5 
9:30am-10:30am 
Library Meeting (L) 

6 
8:00am-9:30am 
FH Ministerial Assoc 
Meeting (FR) 
10:00am-12:00pm 
Ladies Drop In (FR) 
  
  
  
9:00am-3:00pm 
Youth Theater (FC) 

7 
4:15pm-5:15pm 
Children’s Music & 
Movement (ER) 
 

8 
4:30pm-5:30pm 
Music Ministries  
Rehearsal (SA) 

9 10 

11 
8:00am-8:40am 
Music Ministries Rehearsal (SA) 
9:00am-10:00am 
Worship (SA/Online) 
  
  
  
  
1:00pm-6:00pm 
Youth Theater (FC) 

12 
9:30am-10:30am 
Library Meeting (L) 
3:30pm-5:00pm 
Missions Meeting (CR) 
  
  
  
 

 

13 
10:00am-12:00pm 
Ladies Drop In (FR) 
4:30pm-5:30pm 
Staff Meeting (CR) 
  
  
  
  
9:00am-3:00pm 
Youth Theater (FC) 

14 
4:15pm-5:15pm 
Children’s Music & 
Movement (ER) 

15 
4:30pm-5:30pm 
Music Ministries Re-
hearsal (SA) 

16 17 

18 
8:00am-8:40am 
Music Ministries Rehearsal (SA) 
9:00am-10:00am 
Worship (SA/Online) 
  
  
  
 
 
 
 
1:00pm-6:00pm 
Youth Theater  (FC) 

19 
9:30am-10:30am 
Library Meeting (L) 

20 
10:00am-12:00pm 
Ladies Drop In (FR) 
4:30pm-6:00pm 
Session Meeting (AC) 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
9:00am-3:00pm 
Youth Theater (FC) 

21 
12:00pm-2:00pm 
Out 'n About (FR) 
4:15pm-5:15pm 
Children’s Music & 
Movement (ER) 
 

22 
4:30pm-5:30pm 
Music Ministries  
Rehearsal (SA) 

23 24 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

1:00pm-6:00pm 
Youth Theater (FC) 

25 
8:00am-8:40am 
 Music Ministries Rehearsal 
(SA) 
9:00am-10:00am 
Worship (SA/Online) 

26 
9:30am-10:30am 
Library Meeting (L) 

27 
10:00am-12:00pm 
 Ladies Drop In (FR) 
4:30pm-5:30pm 
Staff Meeting (CR) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
9:00am-3:00pm 
Youth Theater (FC) 

28 
4:15pm-5:15pm 
Children’s Music & 
Movement (ER) 
 

29 
4:30pm-5:30pm 
Music Ministries  
Rehearsal (SA) 

30 31 
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Visit us on our website at 

www.presbyterianinfo.info 

Fountain Hills Presbyterian Church 

13001 N. Fountain Hills Boulevard 

Fountain Hills, AZ 85268 

Summer Office Hours: Monday – Thursday: 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  
Friday 9:00 a.m. to Noon (Phone Coverage Only) 

13001 Fountain Hills Blvd. | Fountain Hills, AZ 85268 
Phone: 480.837.1763  |  Email: office@fhpresby.org  

Facebook Page:  

www.facebook.com/fhpresbyterianchurch/ 

View Sunday worship and read 
current posts about FHPC. Be 
sure to “Like” our page to get 
posts directly in 
your Newsfeed. 

YouTube Channel: 

www.youtube.com/@fhpresbyterianchurch 

View Sunday worship here un-
der “Live.” Subscribe to our 
Channel to receive notifications 
of upcoming 
LIVE services.  

Social Media  |  Live Streaming 


